The regular meeting of Somerset County Head Start’s and Early Head Start’s Policy Council was held Monday, June 24 at Hoss’s restaurant. Those in attendance were Jessica Alexander, Amanda Sadler, Teresa Snyder, John Vatuvak, Jennifer Custer, Brooke McKenzie and Karen Serball. Dave Mrozowski and Linda McDonough also attended.
Lunch was served at 11:15.

After lunch, Jessica called the meeting to order.

Teresa made a motion, seconded by Amanda to approve the minutes. Motion was passed unanimously.

The Executive Director’s report was given by Dave Mrozowski.  He reported that Tableland’s Community Services Block grant would be cut by 10% because of sequestration.

Director’s report
The classrooms are closed for the summer but Early Head Start continues year round.

The Head Start/EHS self assessment summary and Continuous Program Improvement plans were in the mailed packets. Amanda made a motion, seconded by Karen, to approve the self assessment materials

Motion was passed unanimously.

The recruitment statistics and center sites were included in the packet.

Karen made a motion, seconded by Teresa, to approve the classroom sites. Motion was passed unanimously.

The sequestration plan was approved by the Regional Office.
The fiscal report was in the packet. Amanda made a motion, seconded by John, to approve the fiscal report. The fiscal report used the new reduced amounts. Motion was passed unanimously.

There were no classroom or EHS reports.

Community/ Agency Reports
Karen reported she would begin programming with Bedford County drug program on nutrition in July.

John said the bids for 219 would be opened soon.

John reported that the Child Care Information Service (CCIS)would be re-locating to Tableland from the county building.
Committee Reports
Jessica put the packets together and stuffed envelopes for Linda.

The Executive committee will meet August 5 @ 9:30.
The next Policy Council meeting will be Monday, August 12 @ Hoss’s @ 11:15.

Amanda made a motion, seconded by Karen, to adjourn.

Motion was passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Jennifer Custer
